
Service suspension of immigration
offices at Immigration Headquarters on
April 24

Attention duty announcers, radio and TV stations:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible and repeat it at suitable
intervals:

     In accordance with the Prevention and Control of Disease (Compulsory
Testing for Certain Persons) Regulation (Cap. 599J), any person who had been
present at the Immigration Headquarters on April 19 has to undergo a COVID-19
nucleic acid test, the Immigration Department announces today (April 24) that
its offices at the Immigration Headquarters will suspend service today.
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